March 7, 2019 Cassia Creek Water Users 34-C annual meeting was held at the Raft River Electric Board
room at 1:00 pm.

Meeting was opened by chairman Tom Ottley . There were 23 present, including Nathan Erickson from
the Idaho Water Resource Dept.

Motion was made by Larry Kincaide that Tom Ottley remains as chairperson and Gus Oman second it.
Voting was unanimous.

Motion was made by Bill Wickel that Dawnette Hutchison remain as secretary, while Kottle seconded it.
Voting was unanimous.

Dawnette Hutchison read the 2018 minutes. Motion was made by Parks that the minutes be accepted
and Gus Oman seconded it. Voting was unanimous.

Water master Roger Musser presented the 2018 Water master report. It is as follows:

1. March 1, 2019 snow pack and water content was 105-108% of average. Last year at this
time it was 75-80 percent of average.

2. Major improvements included: rebuilding upper & lower diversion points located on the
Deerdorf Ranch and also pond diversion.
The cost per acre foot for 2018 was 2.765. Cost per acre foot for 2017 was 2.42

4. In ref to any major improvements on the main channel, Roger is open to go down the
main stream with the help of the advisory board to see if there is any room for any
improvements. Most of these improvements are to do with erosion control where on
high water years the creek causes some erosion.

5. Improvements on smaller diversions will take place in 2019.

Roger stated he plans on working as Water master for 4 more years and that he will give the
district a year’s notice so that he can begin training a new Water master.

Dawnette Hutchison went over the 2018 actual budget, which was $18,242.10.

It was proposed by Alvin Carpenter that we keep a cushion in the bank and that the budget be
set at $19, 000. Larry Kincaide seconded it. Voting was unanimous.

Nathan Erickson from Dept. of Water Resources explained the purpose of setting some
resolutions for the district. A motion was made by Larry Kincaide that we set some resolutions
and Brent Sainsbury second it. Voting was unanimous that we set the following resolutions:

Meeting will be the first Thursday of March.



Water bills will be due by May 1

If not paid by May 15 water master will not turn water on unless an agreement has been
made

Water master and secretary from 2019 will remain in as water master until ?

This concludes the items to be resolutions.

Motion by Tom to leave advisory board as is. First by Bill Wickel and seconded by Bob
Parke.

Any issues can be discuss with the advisory board.

Other items of business were for Dawnette to purchase a gift certificate, flowers and a
plaque for many years of service to Maxine Ward. Dawnette and Roger will deliver this
to her.

There were no other items of business.

Gus Oman proposed the meeting adjourn. Voting was unanimous



